
Thursday 23 June  2022

This week’s PB4L Focus: Matariki

This week classes have had a focus on Matariki.  Learners have been encouraged to
show respect for other cultures, act responsibly when taking part in new experiences
and demonstrate effort in their learning and understanding of Matariki events.

He aha te aha?       What’s on top? - with Mr Kaiser.

Manawatia a Matariki!

This week we welcome the start of
Matariki, and tomorrow, we celebrate
with whanau and family, our first
Matariki Public Holiday.

Last night we held a Matariki Whanau Hui and Aiga Fono - an evening for parents and families to gather,
talk together, and to celebrate the learning and performance of our children in kapa haka and Pasifika
groups. Over the past 2 years meeting together face-to-face has rarely happened, so last night was an
opportunity to re-start many of the events we had to previously postpone or cancel due to Covid.

No surprise, our children, our tamariki, performed well with energy and enthusiasm. This was met with
pride by our whanau, parents and teachers.

We also spent time talking together about learning at school, gathering feedback and ideas from parents
to help with our strategic planning.

Thank you to the many parents, families and staff who joined us last night! Despite the cold, we had over
400 attend the event!

Board Elections Q & A - Wednesday 29 June
7.00pm
This year school communities all over New Zealand will
elect new boards to govern schools for the next 3
years. The national Board election date is 7 September.

This may seem far away but nominations for the election open on 15 July and close on 5 August.



Our school has appointed Jenny Atkins as Returning Officer for the election. She is busy updating postal
and email addresses of parents and whanau, and will then prepare an Electoral Roll. Every parent of
children at Tirimoana School is entitled to vote in the election. Voting papers will be sent out to parents
registered on the electoral roll.

Next Wednesday evening we will hold a Question and Answer event for parents and whanau about the
election process. We will also be encouraging parents to nominate for election to the new board, which
will take office on 14 September. Please feel welcome to come along to the Q&A event to find out more
about the election, and to consider nominating. Members of our current board will attend so that
interested parents can talk with them about what being on the board entails.

We will be looking for at least 5 parents to nominate - you can nominate yourself, or  you can nominate
another person.

Peter Kaiser

Explore-A-Thon Quiz was today!
Congratulations to all our students that gave the Explore-AThon a go today!
Every student who participated in the Explore a-thon Quiz will receive 2x A-thon tickets to place in a prize
bucket of their choice.

Kia ora and Thank you to the parents who help mark the Athon today.

A ‘Congratulations’ notice will come home, to share with you, the success of your child’s Explore A-thon
learning. Please share this ‘congratulations’ notice with the people who have sponsored your children.
Children can now  collect their sponsorship money and bring it back to school.

Every $2 earns your child a ticket to enter into the prize draw of their choosing.



Look at the great  Prizes !!

Nintendo Switch iphone (Spark) Spookers Voucher Bike and Helmet

Scooter and
Helmets (2
draws)

Leggo (2 draws) Sports Packs
(3 draws)

(Includes Cricket Bat,
Ball, Tennis Balls and
Frisbee)

Board Games
(2 draws)

1 x Parakai
Springs Family
Pass

Motat Family
Voucher

Scholastic Book
Packs ( 4 draws)

Kiwi Valley Family
Pass

Ten Pin Bowling
Family Pass

Generation Dolls
(2 Draws) Thank you to the following for their generous

donation

● Lawton Building Better
● Auckland Cricket
● Strata Sports
● The Warehouse
● Spark
● Northwest Mall

The Explore- Athon Prize draws will be held on Friday 8th July.
We will share more information with you next week.



Three Way Conferences (Student/Parent/Teacher) : Wednesday 6 July

On Wednesday  6th July school will be closed for instruction.

There will be no school on this day.

Your child will come back to school with you to attend their 3 Way Learning Conference.

Parents will need to make arrangements for their children to stay home except when
they come to school for their conference.

How to book your child’s 3 Way Conference

Scan the QR code or click on link below

● You will be asked to enter your email, name and child’s name.
● Select your child’s teacher and book a preferred time slot.
● You will receive an email notification confirming your booking.

http://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code/wdmwe
Having trouble or No computer access at home?
Please come to the office (or phone) and we will help you to make a booking.

If there are no time slots available that suit.
Please contact your child’s class teacher directly to make alternative arrangements.

Does your child work with another teacher during the school day?
Bookings can also be made to talk to these teachers.
Reading Recovery: Mrs Croft, Mrs Parkes, Mrs Buckingham
Mathematics: Mrs Graham, Mrs Liddell
English Second Language Learning groups: Mrs Simonsen
Te Reo Oranga: Whaea Kura Tuhura
La Classe Rapide: Ms Lea Rency

**Bookings will close at 3pm on Monday 4 July**

(After this time, you will need to book an interview time through the office

http://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code/wdmwe


Scholastic Book Fair
The book fair will be open from Tuesday in the library.

You are welcome to buy a book for your child, and we encourage you to
buy a book to donate to our school library.

Year 4: Kamya Sharkar Year 6: Lenny Wulf Year 6: Sammi
Morton
( Welcome back)

Year 0:
Emmy Lou Fisher

Spare clothes – Wet weather

Please pack a spare set of clothes in your child’s school bag.  During the winter
terms, our field and grass areas around the school get wet and soggy and at times,
children do slip over and get muddy.  Our teachers do their best to encourage
children to stick to the pathways and to keep off the field when it is very wet.
Children learn best when they are warm and dry.



Tiri Quiz Night
Friday 2nd
September

More info to come!

Before School Care - Places available

Fun After Three has places available for before school care.
Mornings: 7 am- 8.30 am. Breakfast provided.

Contact Tracey Simonsen on 027 249 2428 or email funafter3@gmail.com

mailto:funafter3@gmail.com




Youthtown has 3 FREE holiday programs running in West Auckland during these up and coming Holidays.

● Football Connect – Ages 9-12 year olds, ( Soccer Program )
● Hoop Quarters Breakaway – Ages 11-17 year olds, ( Basketball program )
● Avondale Youth Hub Breakaway – Ages 11-17 year olds ( Youth Hub )

Register now at www.youthtown.org.nz.

http://www.youthtown.org.nz/



